
Supplement Message from Ross Annable, Chief of Public Safety at NCCC 
 

  
 
Student Housing Incident Update:  
 
On Thursday, November 11th, at approximately 5:00 pm, an incident was reported at NCCC Student Housing.  The investigation revealed an 

NCCC student was assaulted by four unknown males in which a weapon may have been involved.  The incident occurred in a hallway at the 

student housing village.  The victim was treated for a head laceration at urgent care and released.  It has been determined this is an isolated 

incident and does not pose a threat to the campus community.  The college is working with investigators to identify the individuals involved.   

The Niagara County Sheriff’s office is investigating along with NCCC Public Safety.  Anyone that may have any information on this incident 
should contact Investigator Gaydos at the Niagara County Sheriff’s Department at 716-438-3407 or NCCC Public Safety at 716-614-6400.    
 
As a reminder to housing students: 
1. Do not share keys.  
2. Ensure your doors are locked. 
3. Do not let non-occupants into the dorms. 
4. Report anything suspicious to public safety – 716-614-6400. 
 
Campus Safety and security are a top priority, and NCCC has taken steps to increase the public safety presence at student housing.  
Regular rounds are made, and students should report any unsafe activity they observe.   
 
Ross Annable 
Chief of Public Safety 


